
 

Designated Safeguarding Lead – Mrs Taylor. Deputy Safeguarding Leads – Mrs Gough & Miss Hunter. 
 

  
Meet the Teacher Meetings 

A big thank you to the parents who attended 

the Meet the Teacher meetings this week; it 

was lovely to see you all. 

 

 Intra-health Flu Vaccine 
If you would like your child to receive the 

nasal flu vaccine in school, please complete an 

online YES consent form, or a NO form if you 

do not wish for your child to be vaccinated via 

the link below 

https://nhsImms.azurewebsites.net/session/1

d6a4559.  Please provide your consent, or 

advise if you do not want your child to have 

the vaccine, by Monday 18th September.  

 

Childhood Illnesses  
We would like to share with parents and 

carers the useful link below from the NHS 

regarding childhood illnesses; 

Is my child too ill for school? - NHS 

(www.nhs.uk) 

 

 School Uniform 
A reminder that children may wear watches in 

school, but jewellery, including earrings, is not 

allowed and your child will be asked to take 

them out.  Please ensure your child wears 

appropriate school shoes; trainers or boots are 

not part of our school uniform. Please also 

ensure that all items of uniform, including 

coats and water bottles, are clearly 

labelled with your child’s name and class. 

 

End of Day Pick Up and Parking  
A quick reminder that parents and carers are 

able to make use of the ‘Park and Walk’ facility 

kindly provided on the car parks at St Marie’s 

Church (mornings and afternoons) and 

Albert’s or Aldi (mornings only).   

 
Year 6 Secondary School place 

September 2024 
All Year 6 parents should have received a 

letter from Wigan Council inviting you to apply 

for your child’s secondary school place via the 

School Admissions portal on 

https://www.wigan.gov.uk/Resident/Education

/Schools/School-Admissions/Secondary-

schools.aspx 

Closing date for applications is 31st 

October 2023.  

Nut & Sesame Seed Allergies 
Please be aware that we have some children in 

school who have a severe allergy to nuts and 

sesame seeds. We feel that it is necessary to 

request that nuts, sesame seeds and products 

containing them (Nutella, peanut butter, 

seeded bread with sesame etc), are not 

brought into school.  Thank you. 

 

 
Extra–Curricular Clubs 

 
The Extra-Curricular clubs start on Monday 

18th September.  Due to popularity, it has 

been necessary to split some of the clubs into 

Autumn 1 (before half term) and Autumn 2 

(after half term).  You will receive a 

message on School Spider if this applies 

to you.   

 

Fledglings Nursery 
 
It’s been wonderful to see all our new little 

Fledglings settling into the Wood Fold nest! 

 

Please could we ask that you check your 

child’s belongings, including water bottles, 

hats and shoes to make sure they are labelled. 

Thank you. 

 

A quick reminder that if you have not yet 

returned your Flu consent form, please hand it 

into Nursery no later than the morning of 

Monday 18th September.  Many thanks. 

 

Class Attendance 
The winners of this week’s class attendance 

reward for KS1 is Y2M with 99.3% and for KS2 

is Y5D with 99.4%.  Fantastic! 

 

School dinners – we will be on Week 1 next 

week; the menu is available to view on our 

website, please click here: 

https://www.woodfold.wigan.sch.uk/serve_file

/19455068 
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